MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE

ST ALBANS  GROUP OF AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL

HELD ON WEDNESDAY JUNE 13th 2012

(Website www.amnesty.org.uk/stalbans)

1.  PRESENT:

Tim Abrahams, Irene Austin, Mike Bennett, Louise Chick (Chairperson), Frances Davies, Sue Fakes, Jon Holden, Maureen Huckle, Debbie Maya, Karla Siswick, Louise Strange, Peter Vincent and Oliver Walton.

Apologies for Absence:

Andrew Coleby, Suzy Hope, Peter Smith, Penny Williams
2.  FINANCES AND FUNDRAISING

The Quadrant Collection at Marshalswick Raised £192. We record our thanks to Peter Smith for organizing the collection and to all those who took part.

Penny Williams had proposed that we remit £500 to AIUK. This was agreed. 

3.   CAMPAIGNS

CASA:

Peter Smith left us three letters to sign:

MEXICO:

Human rights defenders have been kidnapped and their families have received death threats We are writing to the Governor of the Province. 

MEXICO:

Death threats have been received by an indigenous group, the Triqui Community. We call upon the Government to investigate.

HONDURAS:

This letter (in Spanish) asks the government of Honduras to investigate death threats against European human rights defenders.

REFUGEE CAMPAIGN

Louise Strange has written a piece to appear in the Herts Advertiser promoting Refugee Week. (18th to 24th of June)

Events in London to promote Refugee Week include Celebrating Sanctuary Arts Festival on South Bank, 17th June from 2pm, Casablanca Acoustic Music at the Victoria and Albert Museum 22nd June from 6 pm and World City Refugee Stories at the Jewish Museum, 129-131 Albert St, London NW1 7N from June 20th to September 16th. 

Louise also had postcards from the AGM for us to sign concerning Arms Control, Zimbabwe and other campaigns.

RUSSIA AND CHILDRENS’ CAMPAIGNS

Debbie Maya asked us to support three actions.

Firstly, Russia.  After the performance of a protest song three women, Maria Alekhina, Ekaterina Samutsevich and Nadezhda Tolokonnikova were arrested and charged with hooliganism on the grounds of ’hatred, planned and committed by a group of people.’ We signed a letter to The Prosecutor of the Central Administration District in Moscow.

The second action related to barrister Rustam Matsev who specializes in taking on cases of human rights abuse by the law enforcement agencies. Rustam Matsev has received death threats. 

CHILDREN

USA.  Jacqueline Montanez is serving a life sentence without parole for a crime committed as a fifteen year old child. She has been in prison for over twenty years. Denial of trial in a juvenile court mean that Jacqueline’s youth, her history of abuse and mental health issues, and her openness to rehabilitation were not considered. The USA is the only country to impose a life sentence on a child. We signed all three letters.

DEATH PENALTY CAMPAIGN

Frances Davies introduced a letter for our signatures. In Sudan, Intisar Sharif Abdallah, charged with adultery, was sentenced on May 13th to death by stoning. In court she had no access to a lawyer or an interpreter despite her limited knowledge of Arabic. An execution would violate both international and Sudanese law.

FGM CAMPAIGN

Tim Abraham has pursued AI on this campaign. Lady Bethan Causfield suggests we should join the EU initiative on FGM. (Bethan Causfield aso deals with Forced Marriages and Domestic Violence for AI.)

4. MONTHLY ACTION

We are sending a letter to Lord Coe of LOCOG objecting to sponsorship of the Olympic Games by the Dow Chemical company which in 2001 purchased Union Carbide India Ltd, the group implicated in the Bhopal disaster of 1984. 

5. TRAINING WORKSHOPS

AI are offering training workshops which can be held here. For example there are workshops on: Letter Writing Skills, How to Fundraise, How to Lobby Your MP etc.

The meeting selected ‘Creative Campaigning’ and we suggest we book this for after Christmas.

6. DEMO

There is a demonstration planned for 29th June outside the Indonesian Embassy. Our Regional Rep has further information. (bb_corn@yahoo.co.uk)

7.  HILARY TYRRELL

Hilary Tyrrell of Oxfam is scheduled to speak to us on October 10th about her experiences with the Bedouin of the West Bank. This is not an AI event and some may wish to hear a balancing point of view. The Vicar of St Peter’s, Anne Holinghurst has been suggested as an expert on West Bank problems. Letters to St Albans MP, Anne Main and to the Chair of the Jewish National Fund UK, Samuel Hayek, were available for signature, protesting against the repeated demolition by the Israeli authorities of the Bedouin village of Al-Araqib in the Negev.
8.  MISCELLANEOUS

Sue Fakes is doing the thirteen mile ‘Starlight Walk’ on behalf of the Peace Hospice, Watford on Saturday 23rd of June from 10 pm. Sue says ‘My mother was an inpatient in the Peace Hospice in July and August last year. My family and I will always be thankful for the excellent care and compassion shown to her. Thank you. Sue.’  

Please see: https://mydonate.bt.com/fundraisers/suefakes
SUMMER BARBECUE

Louise Chick invites us to her summer barbecue on August 11th, 7pm to 10pm.
9.  OUR NEXT MEETING

Is on Wednesday, 11th of July 2012 at The Friends Meeting House, 7, Upper Lattimore Road, St Albans AL1 3UD 

